

Simon Chen 1401 Veterans Boulevard N.E Airdrie, AB, T4A 2G7

Jan 5, 2018

Dean Rookes, President and CEO Corrosion Service 9-280 Hillmount Rd. Markham, ON, L6C 3A1

Re: Safety Performance Recognition

Dear Mr. Rookes:

This is a formal Letter of Recognition on the excellent safety performance that Corrosion Service achieved in 2017.

On the behalf of CP Projects and Engineering of TransCanada Pipeline Ltd, I am proud to acknowledge the excellent safety performance that Corrosion Service has achieved throughout 2017 on TransCanada's CP expense and capital projects, AC mitigation projects and Facility Corrosion Survey projects across Canada:

Total Recordable Case (TRCR) = 0 Away From Work Case (AWCR) = 0 Vehicle Incident Frequency (VIF) = 0 High Potential Incidents (HIPO) = 0

Your 2017 safety performance once again proves that Zero Is Real for Safety.

At TransCanada, safety is one of our core values and through your company's exemplary action we continue to build a safety culture that supports our Corporate Values of Safety, Integrity, Collaboration and Responsibility.

Thank you for your dedication and support of TransCanada's Safety Values. We look forward to having your work team as positive role models on our future projects.

Sincerely,

Simon Chen, Ph.D., P.Eng

Manager, CP Projects & Engineering

CGO, TransCanada Pipeline

cc. Joe Zhou, Frank Garrett, Hidalgo Martinez, Chris Lidster, Phil Wilson, Ignacio Monterrubio, Steve Penny